GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

JULY NEWSLETTER

GWERNYMYNYDD SHOW SATURDAY JULY 17th 1982 KENDRICK'S FIELD MOLD

Horse Show commencing 9-30 am

Afternoon events commencing with the Fancy Dress Competitions at 2 pm

As well as the horse show and gymkhana, the Show will include fancy dress, children's sports, stalls, sideshows, sweets, ice cream and refreshments.

Admission prices are cheaper this year !!! - 40p adults, 20p children and senior citizens and £l for a family ticket.

Donations of bric-a-brac and books are still needed. Please take them to 22, Godre'r Coed or phone MOLD 4072 for collection.

Cakes for the cake stall should be either taken to the field on the morning of the Show or to 9, Hafod-y-Wern or 2, Uwch-y-Dre the day before.

Any enquiries regarding any aspect of the Show, please ring MOLD 4072 or MOLD 3681.

HAFOD RUN

The Show Committee would like to thank everyone involved in making the Gwernymynydd Hafod Run a great success. Generous local businesses and residents donated the prizes and lots of willing helpers worked all morning on the day.

morning on the day.

Special thanks to John Edwards who proved himself the fittest committee member by directing the race and then taking part.

BINGO

The next Bingo Session has been arranged for Tuesday, 27th July at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

URDD NATIONAL EISTEDDFOD

At a meeting held recently, the following Officers and Committee were elected:-

Chairman Vice-Chairman - A.D. Jones

- Graham Davies - Ken Jones

Secretary Treasurer

- Margaret Lee

Committee Members - Irene Coppack, Dilys Davies, Barbara Davies, Harriet Edwards, Sue Elsley, John Jones, Ann Russell, Anne Wynne.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, 12th July at 7-30 pm in the Junior School. A warm welcome is extended to all to come along. The Committee is organising a cake stall at the Gwernymynydd Show. Would anyone willing to bake a cake please take it to the field on the morning of the show, to the village centre on the Friday evening prior to the show, or to 9, Hafod-y-Wern or 2, Uwch-y-Dre.

FOOTBALL CLUB

The new season will soon be with us and the acquisition of a new pitch means that more help than ever will be required next season to assist with teams and the general running of the Club. Further players are required for our under-14 team (Age 12-14). However, it is with the under-16 team that we have the major problems of a lack of players of a suitable age and a shortfall of volunteer help. Surely we can get a team of keen lads between 14 and 16 from Gwernymynydd and the surrounding area including the villages of Nercwys, Cadole and Gwernaffield?

Anyone who is keen and able to play for the under-16 team must make themselves known in the next few weeks so that a decision can be made on the feasibility of continuing with an under-16 team next season. We are keen to run the team, so come on lads, get friends or contacts interested and let us know you are keen and willing to play. Any players, potential players or volumteer help initially please contact Geraint Wynne (MOLD 57812), Paul Robertson(MOLD 4857), or Rick Davies (MOLD 4394).

W.I.

There will be no meeting during the month of August. The next meeting will be held in the Junior School on Monday, 6th September at 6-45 pm. New members and guests are welcome. Would members please remember to bring their Sunshine Boxes back to the September meeting.

NATIONAL CHILDRENS HOMES

The annual collection on behalf of the National Childrens Homes will be taking place at the beginning of September. We are very short of collectors in Gwernymynydd and therefore unable to cover the whole area. Will anyone help - even by collecting in one street only? If you are over 16 years of age and able to help please contact Gwen Dixon, 10, Heol-y-Wern (MOLD 4088) after 5 pm any day.

PLAYSCHOOL

As in previous years, the Playschool is running the Fancy Dress Competition at the Gwernymynydd Show on 17th July. The three categories are as follows:

Age 5 and under, Age 6-11 years and Pairs & Groups.
Entries will be accepted on the day and judgingswill take place at 2-30 pm.

To finish a successful year at Playschool instead of a Coffee Evening, a night out at the Plas Hafod is planned for 13th September - everyone is most welcome to join us.

Playschool will resume after the summer holidays on Tuesday, 14th September at 9-45 am. Any child aged 2 years 6 months is eligible and most welcome. If you would like further information please contact either Gwen Kime (MOLD 3807) or Barbara Reade (MOLD 57749).

A Coffee Evening has been arranged for Tuesday, 14th September at the home of Mrs Barbara Higginson, 5, Hafod-y-Wern.

ADVERT
FOR SALE - Lady's hand knitted cardigan. Never worn. Size 38"-40".
Brown. £6 MOLD 57225.

THERE WILL BE NO NEWSLETTER IN AUGUST. NEWS FOR THE SEPTEMBER EDITION SHOULD BE RECEIVED BY FRIDAY 10th SEPTEMBER.